Whitehall’s £27 million diversity spend faces scrutiny amid calls for civil service cuts
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A recent audit revealing that Whitehall allocated £27 million to diversity initiatives in a single year has sparked outraged discussions regarding the misplaced priorities of the UK civil service. The Civil Service Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI) Expenditure Review uncovered that the 380 staff members devoted to EDI roles across various government departments have collectively cost the taxpayer £20 million in salaries. Such a substantial financial commitment raises critical questions about the value of such spending, especially with essential public services like healthcare in dire need of funds.
This audit, the first comprehensive assessment of its kind, was conducted by the Cabinet Office, yet it starkly illustrates the government’s inclination towards excessive bureaucratic measures. An additional £7.1 million was squandered on EDI-related activities, including dubious training sessions and partnerships with organisations like Stonewall. Despite the purported goal of improving representation, it appears a growing number of civil servants are dedicating as much as half their working hours to these networks—time that could be far better spent on their core responsibilities.
This release comes at a time when the Labour government aims to cut the civil service workforce by 10%, amounting to roughly 50,000 jobs. Right-leaning think tanks have been calling for further reductions, suggesting a drastic trim of up to 80,000 roles overall, especially in HR and senior policy capacities. Former civil service executives have voiced concerns about bureaucratic bloat, urging a fundamental reevaluation of efficiency that transcends ideological preferences regarding the size of government. 
While recent statistics indicate the overall gender pay gap within the civil service has decreased, alarming rises in specific departments, particularly the Department of Health and Social Care, expose ongoing inequalities. This inconsistency underscores a failure to address core issues, with the average civil service pay gap still lingering above the national average. As the new Labour administration attempts to tackle these disparities and enhance operational efficiency, it's evident that accountability remains crucial—yet there’s a suspicious lack of substantive action.
The discourse around EDI expenditures is only muddied by findings from the Inclusion at Work Panel, which exposed the lack of evidence underpinning many civil service initiatives. The Cabinet Office’s recent directive mandating ministerial approval for any external EDI spending is a token gesture at best. Calls for reform are increasingly urgent, urging that diversity strategies must set clear targets and actionable plans, rather than vague commitments that fail to translate into real-world impact.
As public scrutiny intensifies over the role of diversity initiatives within the civil service, the ongoing review of EDI spending presents a critical opportunity to reassess the focus on inclusion against the pressing need for accountability and financial responsibility in public service operations. The current administration must not shy away from making tough choices that prioritise the needs of all citizens over failed ideological commitments.
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